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Nau mai haere mai 
 
Thoughts and Prayers 
We extend our sympathy, thoughts and prayers to Geraldine Duncan and the Dowling family after the 
passing away of Gerald, Geraldine’s Dad, at the beginning of this week. 
Gerald was a great supporter of St John’s School and over the years held many positions on various 
committees and organisations to do with our school.  
Geraldine and all her siblings attended St John’s School. 
Gerald was always very interested in the various activities that were happening at our school and how 
things were going and he is fondly remembered and highly regarded by all of us. 
 
Parent Interviews 
Thank you to those who came along to the Junior and Middle Class parent interviews earlier this week. It is 
always a good time to have a catch up about your child’s learning and classroom activities. 
The Senior Class parent interviews will be held early in Term 3. 
A reminder that we would like the blue portfolios of children’s work returned by Thursday 4th July. 
Reports can be kept.  Thank you. 
 
Thank you 
A big thank you to everyone for your shared lunch contributions last Thursday for our Matariki celebration. It 
was amazing! 
 
School Holidays 
Term 2 ends on Friday 5th July and Term 3 begins on Monday 22nd July. 
 
Ice Skating 
You should have received a notice about ice skating earlier in the week. The date is Tuesday 23rd July 
9.30 - 11.30 am. 
Thank you to those parents who have returned the form re transport to and from Naseby. 
A note will be sent home on Monday 22nd July with a list of drivers and children in each car. Thank you for 
your help with this. 
 
Ngā mihi, 
Susan Mulholland 
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Today we took part in the New Zealand wide Caritas Mufti Mania Day, and had a “Pyjama Day”.  
Thank you to all those who gave a gold coin donation to support Holy Trinity School in Papua New Guinea. 
This money will go towards helping this school upgrade classroom equipment and resources, eg, new 
desks, whiteboards, etc.  
 

 
 
 
 

The Junior Class have been taking part in drama with Mrs Elworthy. They have been participating in 
learning lines and actions for some little plays. The children have had various roles in performing The 
Gingerbread Man and Little Red Riding Hood. Here are some photos of them with their character masks 
on. 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

We’ve made it!  It has been a busy term for the children who travel through the week and on 
weekends for sport.  They’ve coped really well and are ready for a well-deserved holiday to 
recharge their batteries. 
We welcomed Zach back last week from his holiday in the Philippines and enjoyed listening to his 
adventures there and comparing life here in New Zealand. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Junior Class News: 

Middle Class News: 

Special Character: 



Donation of Hair 
 
The Middle Room is proud of Maggie O’Neill for donating her hair for 
a wig.  We love that she was so keen to help out others who needed 
it.   
We also think she looks gorgeous with her new haircut! 
Here she is with her certificate from the wig factory. 
Well done Maggie! 
 
 
 
 

 
BP Challenges 
Over three weeks the children took part in different activities that involved the children having to 
work as a team using simple materials to solve problems.  
In the first week the children had to make a structure that would survive an earthquake with dry 
spaghetti and marshmallows. 
  
   
   
   
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
In week 2 the children had to make a stretcher out of newspaper, cellotape and string that would 
carry a load.  The children had to walk through an obstacle course carrying the stretcher and not 
dropping their load.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



In week 3 the children had to make a bridge out of newspaper that would go between two chairs 
and hold 500g of butter. 
The children had a lot of fun and it was interesting to see all the different approaches to the 
different challenges. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Matariki 
We had a great celebration last Thursday for Matariki at school.  We started with a school Mass 
that celebrated St John the Baptist and Matariki.  We then came back to the classrooms and sang 
some Matariki songs and the students presented a dance they had been practising with Mrs 
Elworthy. 
We then enjoyed some delicious kai! 
 

Parent Interviews 
Thank you to all the parents that could make it to parent interviews this week.  I enjoyed catching 
up with all of you and sharing your children’s successes.  I appreciate all of your support. 
 
I hope that you all have an enjoyable and relaxing holiday. 
 
Ngā mihi, 

Heather Dowling 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Senior Class News: 

Senior Class Term 2 Reflections 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

Our next meeting is on Tuesday 13 August at 7 pm. 
 
 
 
 
 

Are you going overseas for the school holidays? 
  
When you return, you can now complete a digital New Zealand Traveller Declaration 
(NZTD) before you fly back into New Zealand – replacing the need to fill out a paper declaration 
card on the plane.  
  
Everyone coming into New Zealand needs to complete an NZTD. You’ll answer questions about 
your trip and what’s in your bags. You can complete it at a time that suits you, on the NZTD 
website or by downloading the NZTD app, and submit it 24 hours before your trip back to New 
Zealand. 
  
Download the NZTD app today! 
 travellerdeclaration.govt.nz 
 

 
 
 

Term 2 
Week 10 

Sunday 7th July Sunday Mass at 4pm 
Altar Servers: Colleen & Yuri Torres 

School 
Holidays 

Sunday 14th July Sunday Mass at 4pm 
Altar Servers: Jade Aquino & Millie 
Smith 

 Sunday 21st July Sunday Mass at 4pm 
Altar Servers: McKinley Francis & 
Sophia Crutchley 

Term 3 
Week 1 

Monday 22nd July First Day of Term 3 

 Tuesday 23rd July Iceskating 
 Sunday 28th July Sunday Mass at 4pm 

Altar Servers: Josie Herlihy & 
Arthur Elworthy 

Week 2 Tuesday 30th July Soccer coaching session for each 
class 

 Sunday 4th August Sunday Mass at 4pm 
Altar Servers: Marley Weir & 
Maggie O’Neill 

Week 3 Tuesday 6th August Soccer Coaching session for each 
class 

 Sunday 11th August Sunday Mass at 4pm 
Altar Servers: Eli & Joshua 
Barroga 

Notices and Dates: 

Board of Trustees: 



Week 4 Sunday 18th August Sunday Mass at 4pm 
Altar Servers: Xavier & Greta Love 

Week 5 Tuesday 20th August Maniototo Cross Country 
 Sunday 25th August Sunday Mass at 4pm 

Altar Servers: Jessie Greer & Ethan 
Chisholm 

Week 6 Friday 30th August Mufti Day for NZ Cancer Society, 
Daffodil Day 

 Sunday 1st September Sunday Mass at 4pm 
Altar Servers: Florence & Juliette 
Dowling 

Week 7 Monday 2nd & Tuesday 3rd 
September 

Bike Safety sessions for each class 
with the Police Education Officer 
(students will be asked to bring 
their bikes to school for these days, 
if possible) 

 
 

 



 
 

 
 
 



 

 
 

 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 


